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Meeting called to order @7:50 pm by Stan

General Chair

Stan- The AMS officials attending The Officials Workshop in May are  Dan Smith and Scott Wiltshire.  We are looking for ways to advertise the Senior Circuit meet.  We will be contacting the Chair’s at other LSC’s to promote this event.  To keep us better organized with meets we may be looking to add a link to from the meet invitation sites to   the calendar site as well on the website.  Stan will look into this with the AMS webmaster.  There will be an Eastern Zone Meeting May 06 in Richmond, VA.  Representing AMS will be Pete Barry, Pete Gannon and Stan.

Secretary

Marian reviewed that there are   2 corrections in the January minutes.  Under the Admin Chair section correction should be made a majority of “not a small majority.  Second correction; Coach George Heidinger’s name is misspelled.  Motion made to approve the January corrections as modified; Jerry Schaefer 1st moved and Donna Beyerl seconded the motion.  All in favor and motion carried.  

Treasurer

Diane reviewed the January and February Financial Statements which   are on the website and have been circulated. A motion was made to approve the financial statements as posted. Don Wagner 1st moved to approve and Mike Ginsberg 2nd the motion.  All in favor and motion carried.  Diane also mentioned   the AMS Sandcastle outing will be held on July 13, 2006.  Further news regarding this event will be posted on the website. 

Admin Chair

Review Committee chaired by Jan Shuba will be having a meeting on April 2, 2006.  

Jerry Schaefer reviewed a new process for meet recon which is being implemented.  Whenever there is a difference between a club meet entry, the meet host will be directed to change the information to be consistent with the Registration Database.  This may result in clubs having problems importing the results for those swimmers. 

Jerry also reviewed the short course season meet entries compared to registered swimmers is complete.  Approximately 12 clubs were fined.  

The clubs have until April 3, 2006 to pay the fine or appeal the fine.   

Age Group

Pete stated we are still in need of a host team for BB Championships for Long Course summer 06.   

Motion to approve the LC schedule with 3 weeks still open was made.  Dan Smith 1st moved and 2nd  R.J. Wiles all in favor and motion carried.

AMS will be opening up bids for host teams for the SC season 06-07.  Reminder to all, Mini meets have changed to 2 days.  Pete reviewed the process for proper bid procedure.

Date of AMS Recognition Banquet is April 23, 2006.

Senior 

John Lynch reviewed a Funding Proposal as attached.  Email John with any suggestions.   John reviewed that all 3 of the Senior Circuit Meets would count towards funding.  

John also reviewed the AMS Athlete Election as attached.  

Old Business

List of Candidates Nominated for election at the Annual Meeting was presented by Nominating Committee Chair, Dan Smith.

Board of Directors:

Registration- Jerry Schaefer

Administrative Mike Ginsberg

Tech Planning Chair- Georgiann Barry

Senior Chair- Don Wagner, Todd Clark

Safety Committee Chair- Dan Smith 

Treasurer- Diane Connor, Lillian Bailey, and Jill Waugh

Review Committee

Jan Shuba

Stan Stefanski

Robin Zacherl

Athletes-

To be named.

Voting procedures for May election reviewed.  Need current roster of the HOD and will attach these to the HOD Minutes.  

New Business

G. Barry will be holding a coaching Recertification on 5/20/06.

Motion to adjourn 8:55 pm




          AMS   ATHLETE   ELECTION

Nominations are now being accepted for the position of AMS Junior Representative.

· 
Send nominations to:  lynch@hunterassociatesinc.com  Include any relevant bio information with the nomination as it will be included on the Voting Form (see below).
· 
Nomination deadline:  April 20
· 
On Sept. 1, current Junior Rep, Jack Zierenberg will become Senior Rep, replacing outgoing Senior Rep, Ray Toomey.  The winner of the election will assume the Junior Rep duties. The Athlete Reps attend the USA Swimming Convention in September and are important links between the Athletes and the officers of AMS.  The Senior Rep is a member of the Board of Directors.  The Junior Rep is an at-large member of the House of Delegates.
· 
Eligibility:  At the time of election, the Athlete (nominee) must (a) be an Athlete Member in good standing; (b) be at least sixteen (16) years of age or at least a sophomore in high school; (c) be currently competing, or have competed during the three (3) immediately preceding years, in the program of swimming conducted by AMS or another Local Swimming Committee; and (d) reside in the Territory and expect to reside therein throughout at least the first half of the term.
· 
Voters:  All Athlete Members in good standing who are thirteen (13) years of age or older as of May 15, 2006.
· 
The election will take place through internet voting from May 1 to May 15.  The winner will be announced at the May 17 House of Delegates meeting.  A link to the Voting Form is here.
